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Tea, coffee and cake will be on sale
and all proceeds will go to Macmillan.
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Dear Parents

Last week, Mrs Regan and I undertook a learning walk across school. The children all looked very smart in their uniforms and were working hard in their classes. Thank you children, you are all off to a good start- keep it up!
Please ensure your child continues to wear their full school uniform and that ties and jumpers/cardigans are labelled with their names.
Sport’s News- Last Tuesday some year 5 and 6 children got the opportunity to see Manchester United play live at old Trafford. The children had a wonderful time and behaved excellently despite the result! We hope to see more live sport throughout the year and that these trips help to inspire and encourage our future sport stars. 

Our Lady’s High School -Year 6 children have recently visited Our lady’s High School for a science day-electricity. I have received wonderful reports about their behaviour, enthusiasm and attitude to learning and even had the opportunity to pop in for a quick visit. We are very lucky that Our Lady’s offers our pupils these opportunities. If you have not been able to attend one of the open days for new parents please ring the school and arrange a tour and an opportunity to ask questions.  
Attendance and Punctuality- Congratulations to Year 2 children who have the best attendance year to date at 98.01%. They are closely followed by Year 6 with 97.65%.

Congratulations to pupils in Yr 4, 5 and 6 who have had excellent punctuality so far this year. Well done!
Coffee Morning/Afternoon- Thank you to everyone who donated cakes and came along to our coffee mornings/afternoons. The turnout was fantastic, I must thank my staff for arranging the event. We raised a wonderful £829.40 which will be divided between MacMillan and St Anne’s Hospice. 
Our Lady’s MacMillan Event
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Book Event- on Tuesday, Mrs Clegg and Mrs Kennedy took six children to visit Madeleine Lindley book shop as a reading inspiration session. They had a super time and came away with reading goody bags and chose two new reading books each. 

School Dinners- I have been asked to let you know that the meat used in our new pasta sauces is halal. If you do not wish your child to eat halal meat please have a discussion with them about not choosing the pasta meat sauce. All other meat cooked in the kitchen is not halal.   

Individual and Family Photographs – John Hunt will be in school to take photographs on Friday 19th October. 

Parking Outside School – thank you to parents who park responsibly when dropping off and picking up children. We have, however, had complaints about parents driving up on to the pavement where Moss Bank is blocked off and the pavement widens. This is putting children’s lives at risk. Please be aware that we will forward registration numbers to the police if we feel parents are parking irresponsibly and endangering lives. 
Parent Governor – Mr Mahmood was nominated as a new parent governor. As we only had one return there is no need for a vote and Mr Mahmood is duly elected. He will take up his position at our full governors meeting in November. 

Children walking home- if you want your child to walk home alone or with a high school sibling please ensure you send a letter requesting this in to school. Please also speak to your child about ‘Stranger Danger’ as there have been recent reports, near local schools, of a car with a man and women stopping and asking children to get into their car for some sweets.  

Choir – this is a reminder that choir will be dismissed via the door next to the external staircase where upper KS2 children enter in the morning. 

Reception Parents – Look out for information about the new & exciting families connect programme starting after half term. Come to our coffee morning on 11th October at 9am!

Dates for your Diary

Friday 5th October – Non uniform day – donations of food items for cornerstones homeless charity

Friday 5th October – Year 4 class Mass at 2.45pm in the school hall.

Tuesday 9th October – Harvest Mass in church 9.10am.

Monday 15th October – Year 5 class Mass 2.45pm in the school hall.

Friday 19th October – Photographs- individual.

Friday 19th October – School closes at 3.30pm for ½ term. Children return on Monday 29th October at 8.45am. 

Friday 9th November – Non uniform day- Friendship Friday £1.00 donation. This will be followed by Anti Bullying week beginning Monday 12th November. 

Friday 9th November – health and wellbeing day in school.
Monday 12th November – Artist and author visit Yr 6

Sunday 18th November – School and Parish Sunday Mass- children to attend please. They will be supervised by school staff.

Monday 19th November – Height and weight checks R-Yr6 (school nurse team)
Tuesday 27th November – Year 6 class Mass in school 2.45pm.
Christmas events
KS2 Music concert – Thursday 13th Dec   10am in Church

Parish Afternoon Tea – Thursday 13th Dec 2pm
Key Stage 1 Nativity – Friday 14th Dec pm 2pm
School Mass – Tuesday 18th December 9.10am
Pantomimes – Wednesday 19th December EY and KS1 morning, KS2 afternoon. Children will be having boxed packed lunch that day to free the hall up for the pantomimes. 

Christmas Dinner Thursday 20th December

Christmas Parties – Friday 21st December – morning.

School closes for Christmas Holidays at 1pm Friday 21st December[image: image2.png]
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Working, Learning, Caring and playing together in God’s love.





St Anne’s RC Primary School


Moss Bank, Crumpsall, Manchester, M8 5AB


Tel: 0161 740 5995


Fax: 0161 795 0236


Headteacher : Mrs K Orrell (BEd Hons, NPQH)                                        


School Web site  www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk
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	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.
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